
	
Sisters,  
 
On behalf of Delma Morales, Founder & President of Sisters in Christ Ministries, we 
welcome you as a Sisters in Christ Women’s Conference Hostess this year. We believe 
that it is by no accident that you were called for such a time as this.   
 
We are excited to see where the Lord is taking us and that he has chosen you to be on 
the frontlines with us for the first year of the new vision God has given to Sisters in 
Christ Ministries.   
 
In broadening the vision, the Lord is extending the arms of the ministry to reach 
hundreds if not millions more women each year through our online platform. “The 
harvest is plenty but the laborers are few” Matthew 9:37.  Over the last 25 years God has 
done so much through Sisters in Christ Ministries, but as we enter the latter days, it is 
critical that we have a means of reaching more of the harvest around the 
world.  Through your obedience and as a partner, we will be able to enlarge our efforts 
in the harvest of women as their lives are touched by the powerful testimonies they 
hear because of your efforts.  
 
While we’re able to reach so many more women this way, it is also allowing for a more 
intimate setting for these women to get to know one another, fellowship, share each 
other’s burdens, pray with one another and make lifelong connections.  In the world we 
live in today this is critical to most women to stay strong and have prayer partners and 
women they can call when difficult times arise.  
 
Your obedience to God in stepping forward to take your place on the frontlines of this 
new vision will be rewarded in so many ways.  God tells us in Psalm 96:3 “declare His 
glory among the nations, His marvelous works among the people”  
 
As you minister to these women, they in turn will minister to others, many of whom 
you may never meet or know your impact on this side of heaven.  
 
Thank you again for your courage in accepting what God has called you to do. You are 
God’s arms extended and we appreciate you. 
 
Blessings & Peace, 
 
Kim Wiley & Leilani Wood 
Conference Hostess Coordinators 
 


